
 

 

 

 

 

Chapter Minutes: 19 June 2021 

 

• CALL TO ORDER 
       By Chapter President Ron Turner at 9:00 A.M. This month’s meeting was held at 

Bacon’s Bistro & Café in Hurst. 

 

• INVOCATION 
      By the Chapter Chaplain Roger Tate 

• PLEDGES 

- US Flag 

- Texas Flag 

- S.A.R. 
The pledges were led by the Color Guard Commander Bobby Gresham. 

 

• WELCOME GUESTS / VISITORS 

The Chapter President Ron Turner welcomed everyone. We had a large group of 

guests at the meeting. The group included Bob Cochrane, Robert Pace, David 

Fleming, Mark Smith, Joe Wade, Rodney Buttermore and Mike Fussell, along with 

David Fussell. Also gracing our meeting were several wives of members such as, 

Sherrye Woodworth, Sharon Gieger, Jane Fussell and a daughter Melissa Johnson, 

all were welcomed guests at our meeting. 

 

• PRESENTATIONS 

- New Member Induction 
 
The Chapter President Ron Turner along with Chapter Registrar Gerry Gieger 

inducted our newest members, Michael Edward Fussell, Robert Anthony 

Jacobs, and Daryl Allan Johnson. 
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• SPEAKER 

This month, Compatriot Ralph Smith spoke to us about the Battle of 

Yorktown, the museum there and the annual events to commemorate these 

historic events. 

 

• OLD BUSINESS 

- Officers Reports 

➢ Secretary’s Minutes 

Mays’ Meeting Minutes were reviewed and approved.  

Moved/Second/Passed 

➢ Treasurer’s Report 

The Treasurer’s Report informed us of the following: Operating 

Funds – Beginning Balance of $11,278.87 / Expenses of $61.25/ 

No Deposits, leaving us a Balance of $11,217.62. Pray TCU 

Awards Fund – Beginning Balance of $2,964.39 / No Expenses / 

Interest of $0.04, leaving us a Balance of $2,964.43. Goodman 

Youth Fund – Beginning Balance of $1,842.74 / No Expenses / 

Interest of $0.03, leaving us with $1,842.77. Giving the Chapter a 

Grand Total of $16,024.82. Moved/Second/Passed 

➢ Registrars Report 

Gerry Gieger updated us on the status of the several applications 

and Supplemental for the S.A.R. The applications for Stephen 

James Hole and Allen Lee Smith, along with Ronald Joe Turners 

two Supplementals are under review at the state level. The 

following are at National awaiting final approval; David Charles 

Fleming, Robert Donald Cochrane, Rodney Everett Buttermore 

Jr.; Kirby Lee Boyd has a supplemental at National. There were 

some that have been approved by National and we are just 

awaiting the members certificates. These would be for Robert 

Perry Bartholow Jr. and Raymond Ross Hartsfield. 
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➢ Color Guard Report 

Color Guard Commander Bobby Gresham told us the Color 

Guard event that was scheduled on Memorial Day at Mt. Gilead 

Cemetery had been rained out. He also told us about the Flag Day 

event, on 14 June, at Memorial Park that was a complete success. 

 

• NEW BUSINESS 

➢ Nominating Committee 
 

Chapter President Ron Turner discussed the appointment of the 

Nominating committee. This committee helps fill positions 

within the chapter. He encouraged anyone who has any interest to 

let the committee know. 

 

• ANNOUNCEMENTS 

➢ Chapter Meeting 

The next chapter meeting will be held on July 17th  at Bacon’s 

Bistro & Café in Hurst, Texas. 

 

➢ Final Notes 
 
This month we had very active attendance. We had 21 members 

along with 11 guests. Giving us a total of 32 attendees for this 

months meeting. 

 

• ADJOURNMENT 

- Recessional 

Bobby Gresham led the recessional  

- Benediction 

The Chapter Chaplain Roger Tate led the benediction. With the 

Benediction being concluded, the meeting was adjourned at 11:00 A.M.  


